






September 9, 2008 

City of Madison 
Common Council Office 
ATTN: Lisa Veldran  
210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd, Room 417 
Madison, WI 53703 

Dear Ms. Veldran: 

It is with great pleasure and honor that I am writing to support the consideration of Vic 
Bankston for the open aldermanic position in District 7.  During the course of the last 
several years, I have had several opportunities to work with Vic and, in my observations she 
has been a woman who leads with conviction and purpose and with a passion for giving a 
voice to people who are oftentimes left out of the mainstream conversations. 

Through her inspired leadership of various causes and agencies – including the Madison 
Development Corporation – Vic has promoted social and economic justice, action and 
advocacy.  For Vic, a goal is to level the playing field for small- and medium-sized 
businesses with a special emphasis on those businesses owned by people of color. She 
believes it is important to a vital local economy that new business opportunities serve to 
bridge the employment gap and provide as many high-wage-earning potential jobs as 
possible for African-Americans, Hispanics and Southeast Asians living in the Madison’s 
challenged neighborhoods.  

Vic has always sought ways to remedy the social and economic inequities.  During her 
career Vic has been a tireless advocate of equal rights as evidenced by her work with the 
Dane County Equal Opportunity Commission.   

Vic is a brilliant community development leader who is extremely effective in creating 
community partnerships.  She is a person of conviction and uncompromising principals, 
with an especially deep commitment to social justice.  It is for these reasons that I am proud 
to recommend Vic Bankston for the position on the City Council recently vacated by former 
Ald. Zach Brandon. 

Sincerely 

Salli Martyniak 
 





A Fresh voice for Our Community
  
Vic Bankston has been a good neighbor and friend since I moved here. One day when she saw that I 
didn't have the strength to pull up a deep rooted pesky bush from my garden, she simply went and got 
heavy loppers and spent an hour cutting and digging to the roots. 
  
She calls and e-mails me to see how I'm doing, and she takes me on errands so I don't have to wait for 
the Metro Paratransit system. 
  
Words cannot accurately describe her generous spirit, and I am confident that she will be a strong and 
experienced voice for me and other senior citizens on the Dane County Board. 
 
She also saved my life, when I self diagnosed my heart attack this past July 1st .En route to the 
Meriter Hospital ER, which I felt was closest, Vic had the presence of mind to call 911, which 
directed us to the local Fitchburg fire house. There, the Emergency Rescue Service had an 
ambulance waiting, which took us straight to Meriter, who had been alerted of our arrival. Vic 
followed and stayed with me the entire time until I was taken to have emergency angioplasties. 
 
I now have 4 stents, but am considered to be making an excellent recovery. I can never repay Vic 
for her true interest in helping me, and I’m sure others.  
 
She is a dear friend whose friendship I treasure. 
 
 
Ida Nathan
Woodbury Village Neighbor 






